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On Monday June 21, Dr. I. P. Dhakal, Campus Chief of Chitwan Campus, Tribhuvan University 
(Nepal) visited Dr. Hiroshi Matsuda, Vice President of Yamaguchi University.  
 
Institute of Agriculture and Animal Science (IAAS) at Tribhuvan University and Faculty of 
Agriculture at Yamaguchi University concluded an inter-departental agreement this past January 
and academic exchange efforts have been continued with each other. 
 
During Campus Chief Dhakal’s visit to Vice President Matsuda, Dr. Hiroshi Sato, Professor of 
Faculty of Agriculture at Yamaguchi University, who has been playing a central role in 
collaboration with IAAS, spoke of his hope to actively promote exchanges with Tribhuvan 
University that nurtures 30 veterinary medicine majors in Nepal where enrollment in the field of 
veterinary medicine is limited to only 60 students. 


